PUBLIC PARTICIPATION MEETING COMMENTS

- 3.7 PUBLIC PARTICIPATION MEETING 560 and 562 Wellington Street (OZ-8462)
- Councillor Hopkins: I'd like to go to staff for a presentation. Ms. Wise. Please come forward. Thank you, Ms. Wise. Any technical questions from the Committee? Seeing none I would like to move to the applicant. You have up to five minutes.
- Stephen Stapleton, Auburn Developments: Thank you Madam Chair. Can you hear me fine?
- Councillor Hopkins: Yes Mr. Stapleton. Go ahead. You have up to five minutes.
- Stephen Stapleton, Auburn Developments: Thank you very much for the opportunity to bring this application back to Planning Committee. I'm here with Mr. Handy and Mr. Muir from GSP Group who will be assisting me this evening and to answer any questions you may have. I would also like to thank staff for their time and effort on this file. We do appreciate it despite our differences in opinion. When there is such differences in opinion we have to search for an understanding. The difficulty in this case is the policy framework and the Land Use Designation are not in harmony. The '89 Official Plan or OP policy framework supports intensification and directs high rises and residential uses to areas with certain locational attributes. This dichotomy has caused confusion and opposing views that have yet to be reconciled. In order to clarify it is important to analyse the rationale of both the policies and the land use designation and determine the applicability of the broader support relating to these specific, to this specific location and understanding the context. The local attributes of this application and specific area are significant. Approximity to downtown and transit, places of employment, retail and restaurants and an open space amenities are front and center. These are attributes that are specifically identified in the Official Plan as preferred locations to support higher order land uses. Unfortunately, these policies are at odds with the current low density residential designation and it is this discrepancy that is the basis of our application to amend the Official Plan. 560 and 562 Wellington Street redevelop in the same time as the civic precinct in the seventies. The properties include two office buildings, one two story and one high story and contribute to more of a mixed use transformation around, along Wellington Street. This area, due to the locational attributes, continues to evolve with the recent approval of an eighteen-storey residential complex on a Canada Life property. This combination of higher intensity uses have distinguished the corridors' character from the remainder of the area. The historic and locational attributes influenced the evolution of the area. The vast majority of single-family homes in the area had been transitioned to multi-family and office conversion. The results in the loss of private rear yard amenity space in favor of parking area. This is important as the change in land use must quantify the impacts to determine sensitivity to that change. Change in housing form and height does not necessarily make it incompatible. The impacts must be measured and assessed before this can be determined. This is done by understanding the abutting lands uses and potential sensitivity. As noted in our previous submissions the transition of the private amenity spaces, the parking areas, limits the impacts to the area and therefore limits the sensitivity to height. The evolution of the area from the 1970's followed by the development of an eight-storey apartment building at Central and Waterloo and recently approved eighteen storey apartment complex have all reinforced the trend that began with the conversion of the original housing stock. This evolution of the area is characterized as transition. Given that the area has seen fifty years of evolution it can also inform us on the tolerance and resilience of the area to the proposed proposal for higher order of land uses. This is a common

evolutionary aspect to inner cities and is where further intensification should occur in order to insulate more stable neighbourhoods. Before I ask Mr. Handy of GSP Group to speak on the planning rationale I would like to reiterate that we will continue to work with the city on its goals of affordability and broader community on design and heritage contributions as part of the site plan process if Council sees clear to endorse this application. I would be pleased to answer any question after Mr Handy's presentation.

- Councillor Hopkins: Thank you Mr. Stapleton. I just want to remind you, you have just under one minute left.
- Stephen Stapleton, Auburn Developments: I believe we both marked five minutes. I have five minutes and Mr. Handy has five minutes.
- Councillor Hopkins: Oh, okay. Mr. Handy you are the consultant then.
- · Hugh Handy, GSP Group: Yes Madam Chair.
- Councillor Hopkins: Thank you.
- Hugh Handy, GSP Group: Thank you Madam Chair and Members of Committee, staff, ladies and gentlemen. My name is Hugh Handy and I'm a Senior Associate with GSP Group and we act on behalf of 560 Wellington. I'm also here this evening with Kevin Muir, who's a Senior Planner in our firm. We're both Registered Professional Planners. We submitted a letter, it's before you this evening in your agenda package, and I'm going to provide some highlights of that. I'd like to also reiterate our first thanks to staff for the ongoing dialogue through our submission and also that we have considered comments from the public through this as Miss Wise has indicated. This has been extensive process that has brought us to this evening. What I'd like to do is briefly highlight things, I won't take long. As Steve has indicated many of the points that are important as part of differentiating this application. The evolution of the proposed development as Miss Wise has indicated in her presentation has had multiple resubmissions and have sought to address the comments and concerns by rearranging the building massing on the site. It's important both in our opinion as Professional Planners and our client's position that this site is miscategorized as low density residential continually advanced in our planning submissions through our planning justification report for the development plans for the Official Plan and Zoning By-law Amendment repeatedly we referenced the distinction of the Wellington Street corridor. We also believe in The London Plan, which is the, not the operative document but looking forward is a miscategorization as the core aspect in the site specific appeal of The London Plan and that's detailed in our, our submission as well, our submissions before the City. The Victoria Park Secondary Plan, which is why this is indicated it's, we've also participated and there's been multiple submissions through that process to recognize the context of this site and the importance of this corridor within central London. Third, we disagree with the notion this site is not an appropriate location. It's, in our opinion, not a low-density site and it's appropriate high-density site and I'll just highlight a few of those things. From a larger macro scale, we support broad city building objectives through this application related to the Provincial Policy Statement, the Official Plan and The London Plan. In our opinion this is a urban regeneration of central London and the primary transit area. It's transit supportive, in fact, the PPS requires the Provincial policies requires supportive development in such locations. Victoria is a core public space, there is no doubt of the importance of Victoria Park within London and within the central area and we believe that activity and this development could further support that key public space. We also believe that supporting businesses and public services is important and would be accomplished through this application. It's on the periphery of the downtown across the street and one block

from Richmond. This is also a principal arterial corridor on Wellington with frontage on that corridor. We will also provide a diversity of housing stock one, two, three-bedroom units in a distinct location from the downtown in close proximity to the downtown. On a micro or in terms of the context of this site Wellington Streets corridor character is different from the rest of West Woodfield and Woodfield in our opinion. 556 Wellington approvals on the south side which Mr. Stapleton has referenced reinforces this different character. The block the site sits in is not single-detached dwelling use anymore I think that's highlighted in some of the photos and aerial imagery that's within the letter that we sent to you this evening for your consideration. This block is different, when you take a look at it with parking, with lane ways this is different from other areas within Woodfield and we ask you for your consideration of that this evening. There's been multiple studies for the submission, testing the impacts, shadowing, there's acceptable impacts considered in the context when the safety conditions are met the comfort conditions largely are acceptable. Further design measures will be at detailed design should this application be approved. Traffic affected roads will continue to operate at acceptable service levels as Mr Stapleton's indicated this really underwent a transformation in the '70's. These are replications on the site there's no building heritage value other than the contextual relationship so we're not losing heritage buildings.

Councillor Hopkins: Mr. Handy.

Hugh Handy, GSP Group: In closing.

Councillor Hopkins: Oh, thank you.

- Hugh Handy: Yes, I am. I anticipated. Thank you, Madam Chair. In closing the subject property is an appropriate location for a tall building. It provides, in our opinion, a more meaningful intensification opportunity in central London and within the area of the rapid transit furthering both local and Provincial policy objectives. We look for your support this evening and are happy to answer any questions. Thank you, Madam Chair, Committee.
- Councillor Hopkins: Thank you Mr. Handy. Any technical questions? Councillor Hillier.
- Councillor Hillier: Yes. Thank you for recognizing me. One question for staff regarding 311 Central Avenue, that is the Granite House apartment building. How tall is that? How many storeys?
- Councillor Hopkins: Councillor Hillier can you just give me the address again?
 Sorry.
- Councillor Hillier: 311 Central Avenue. It's called the Granite House. It's been there for quite a while.
- Councillor Hopkins: Thank you. 311 Central. I'd just like to go to staff to find out how many storeys.
- Mike Corby, Manager, Planning Implementation: Through you Madam Chair, it's Mike Corby. If you just want to give us a minute, we can try and figure that out for Councillor Hillier.
- Councillor Hillier: Thank you.
- Sonia Wise, Senior Planner: Madam Chair, this is Sonia Wise. Based on the Google Street View and just counting the storeys it appears to be eight storeys.

- Councillor Hopkins: Councillor.
- · Councillor Hillier: Thank you very much.
- Councillor Hopkins: Thank you. Any other technical questions of the Committee? I see none. I'll now go to the public. I'd ask the public. I see Councillor Turner is joining us. Councillor Turner do you have a technical question of the applicant?
- Councillor Turner: I do if I might.
- Councillor Hopkins: Yes. Please go ahead. Sorry for not recognizing you.
- Councillor Turner: Thank you Madam Chair. If I might through you Madam Chair to Mr. Stapleton. Could you give us a bit of a context of how long Auburn has owned the property and whether you are familiar with the West Woodfield Conservation District and the rules associated with that at the time purchase?
- Councillor Hopkins: Mr. Stapleton?
- Stephen Stapleton, Auburn Developments: Sorry I forgot to hit mute. Yes, I believe we purchased the property just after the West Woodfield Heritage Plan was adopted.
- Councillor Hopkins: Just.
- Councillor Turner: I'd imagine at the time of purchase you were aware of what the
 constraints were on the property with the West Woodfield property or Heritage
 Conservation District process that had designated for the area as well as the
 Official Plan and the downtown area and all of those designations?
- Stephen Stapleton, Auburn Developments: Yeah. I'm aware of the Official Plan designations through the property and also the policy context that I referenced in my letter. Yes.
- Councillor Turner: Okay. Thank you. I just wanted to be sure. It's, the process of the West Woodfield Conservation District came into effect in 2000 August just for context. Thank you.
- Councillor Hopkins: Thank you and I see no other technical questions. I will go to the public and I will start with Committee Room 1 and 2. If a member of the public can just come forward with your name and address if you wish and you have up to five minutes. Welcome.
- My name is Bill King. I'm speaking on behalf of Greg Brusaz, the owner and residents of three properties in the Woodfield Heritage District all located within fifty feet of the application. (See <u>attached</u> presentation.)
- Councillor Hopkins: Thank you. I'd like to go to the next person in the committee room. If you can come forward with your name, address if you wish and you have up to five minutes. Welcome.
- My name is Kate Rapson. I'm the Chair of the Woodfield Community Association. We submitted a letter last July and I just read parts of that for you for the Committee here tonight. Woodfield Community Association would like to express our concerns and would like to support the City staff's refusal of the proposed development at 560 and 562 Wellington Street. While the development concept has been revised over the years, we would like to reiterate the concerns that other members of the community have submitted on this application previously that we

do not feel have been adequately addressed. Appreciating the need to intensity our community we do not believe a seventeen-storey development is appropriate directly abutting single family homes. Disagree with what was said earlier that most of the homes in that block are no longer residential or single family within the Woodfield neighbourhood. The proposal has not adequately addressed the impacts on the neighboring residential areas including increased traffic particularly on Wolfe Street but also the neighbourhood as a whole especially in light of the four-hundred-unit thing that has been approved just opposite the corner. In addition to the impacts of Victoria Park as a crucial open space for all residents of London have also not been adequately addressed – wind tunnelling, shadows, traffic, have all been, all have the potential to create impacts on the park as enjoyed by the entire city. Also want to reiterate that during the Victoria Park Secondary Plan we've asked for some environmental work to be done on the various iterations of potential zoning for the area and that's also not been addressed adequately. The Victoria Park Secondary Plan was initiated to better understand the cumulative impacts of development and it's that vision for the area that has yet to be adopted. In addition to the Great West development is a group of over four hundred units understanding these cumulative impacts are vital to maintaining the character and vitality of the neighbourhood and also this small green parcel in the middle of our city. How can this development be moving forward prior to finalizing a Secondary Plan without that plan in place we cannot support this application? It is also unclear how this development can be contemplated in the context of the West Woodfield Heritage Conservation District which emphasizes residential character, pedestrian scale and the importance of Victoria Park. With regard to specifics of the proposed development the reduction of yard depths, the lot area and use of rooftop areas in the calculation of landscaped open space are not appropriate for the site. While we appreciate that multiple revisions to the proposal in an attempt to mitigate impacts, impacts of a seventeen-storey building directly abutting a low density residential cannot be mitigated. We don't believe this site is appropriate for the proposed development and will set a precedent that the previous speaker noted to the other sites abutting the park. We would like you to know that we are happy to meet with the city development to share concerns and collaborate on solutions. We'd also like to echo concerns being expressed by others at the public meetings before the Planning and Environment Committee and Council while required under the Planning Act do not represent meeting folk, community engagement. We urge this Committee to please support staff's recommendation that this application be reused and we thank you for your time. Thank you.

- Councillor Hopkins: Thank you for your comments. Welcome. If you could just state your name and address if you wish and you have up to five minutes.
- Hazel Elmslie: (See <u>attached</u> presentation.)
- Councillor Hopkins: Yes. Please come forward stating your name and address if you wish and you have up to five minutes.
- Tom Okanski: (See <u>attached</u> presentation.)
- Councillor Hopkins: Thank you. Is there anyone else in Committee Room?
 Please come forward with your name, address if you wish and you have up to five minutes. Welcome.
- MaryAnn Hodge: (See <u>attached</u> presentation.)
- Councillor Hopkins: Thank you Ms. Hodge. Is there anyone else in the Committee Room that would like to come forward? I see no further comments from Committee Rooms 1 and 2. Are there any others?

- Heather Lysynski, Committee Clerk: Dorothy Palmer.
- Councillor Hopkins: Ms. Palmer?
- Dorothy Palmer: Thank you. I did look at the proposals and the plans and I appreciate the comments from both the developer and of course the committee room. One statement did stand out to me it was that this stretch of Wellington had been redeveloped in the 1970's and it's kind of well, it's already kind of gone and I'm not sure that's really a wonderful reference there were errors made at the time and perhaps this is the time to sit back a bit and say what could be done better for the next fifty years and I'm going to leave it at that. Thank you.
- Councillor Hopkins: Thank you. Is there anyone else that would like to make a comment?
- · Heather Lysynski, Committee Clerk: Kelley McKeating.
- Kelley McKeating: Thank you.
- Councillor Hopkins: Thank you Ms. McKeating. I just want to remind you, you have up to five minutes. Please proceed.
- Kelley McKeating, Architectural Conservancy of Ontario London branch: I'm trying to, I think I'll be shorter. As you may realize I am speaking on behalf of the Architectural Conservancy of Ontario's London region branch. The ACO London supports the staff's recommendation and we've submitted a letter which provides the detailed list of our concerns regarding this proposed development and I'm not going to repeat all of the items in that letter. The, my understanding and I could be wrong, but my understanding is that a City in Ontario cannot pass a Zoning by-law that's inconsistent with a Heritage Conservation District Plan and the policy 4.3 of the West Woodfield H.C.D. Plan states that new buildings shall respect and be compatible with the heritage character of the West Woodfield area through attention to height built form, set back, massing, material and other architectural elements so it seems to me that this proposal is inconsistent with the H.C.D. Plan and that is presumably something that the city should be considering and deciding how to address this proposal. Also, the Ontario Municipal Board, the predecessor to the Ontario Land Tribunal, found in 2015 in a matter up in Toronto related to a thirty-two-storey building, they found that they decided that respectful separation district was critical to conserving the heritage attributes of the neighboring designated and listing properties and in that regard I point out that 560-562 Wellington Street are immediately adjacent to two designated properties, 294 Wolf Street and 568 Wellington Street. Again, this proposal sort of fails in that criterion that the OMB set a few years ago. Now high-rise intensification is absolutely to be supported in the right location and within the City of London our position and our perspective is that the south side of downtown is for the most part the right location there are parking lots there, there are low-rise buildings that don't have any redeeming architectural value and there are ample and really wonderful opportunities for intensification there. The right location is not next door to city gems such as Victoria Park and as another example of what is not the right location, I'd suggest that in the City of Paris France, they'd be unlikely to permit a seventeen-storey office tower or residential development along the Champs-Elysées Boulevard even though there are indeed high-rise towers elsewhere in the City of Paris. It's all about the right location in the right spot and I would encourage you as one of the other speaker said to please make the decision that makes sense for West Woodfield and also for all Londoners. Thanks very much.

 Councillor Hopkins: Thank you. Is there anyone else that would like to make comments to the staff's recommendation? I see none and I'll ask for more time if there's anyone that would like to make comments please come forward. I see no further comments. I'd like to go to the Committee to close the public participation meeting.

File: OZ-8462

I am speaking on behalf of Greg Bruzas, the owner and resident of 3 properties in Woodfield Heritage District all located within 50 feet of this absurd application that is trying to redefine the whole city planning process.

If our city accepts all or part of this application, legally what they do for one, they must do for all. Is the city ready to make this precedent setting change to this 150+ year old historic community?

All three of my properties over the past 15 years were restored honouring their historic significance and according to the City of London's - Heritage London protocols. One of these homes' restoration efforts was granted The Ontario Conservancy Architectural Heritage Award in 2019. My other two properties are at 568 Wellington Street (directly next to this application) and 2 doors down at the corner of Wellington Street and Central Avenue. Our family home is located 2 properties east of Wellington Street at 293 Central Avenue (The former Phi Beta Phi Sorority House)

It is, at very least, irresponsible to grant Auburn Homes/560 Wellington Holdings Inc. the opportunity to build the monstrosity that they are proposing in a community that has Edwardian and Victorian, Queen Ann style Mansions and Ontario Cottages, dating back to 1840.

I offer the <u>following reasons</u> why this will have a devastatingly negative impact on the integrity of the Woodfield District, the conservation of historically-significant homes, and the 1400 households and families, who embrace this Residential community.

 The 1989 Official Plan and the New London Plan (2021) both reference the zoning of the Woodfield District, as "low density residential and Neighbourhood place type".

Auburn Homes attempt to **supersede this zoning** designation and be accepted as "urban corridor" is unacceptable. They have the privilege of being located in the "2016 Great Places in Canada Winner - Great

Neighbourhood". That privilege means they are bound to the zoning in place, no exceptions. Irresponsible and unacceptable

- With their request to be 'rezoned' as Urban Corridor, they are asserting that they will have zero 'set back' conditions. With reductions to yard depths and property lines, and 95% lot coverage, their building will abut one of my homes; literally meaning I cannot open my side doors and step out. Additionally, the balconies will cantilever over my property. The same denial of property set backs will extend across the communal right of way, and potentially prevent access to my garage at another property. Irresponsible and unacceptable
- The Laneway off Wolfe Street is the only access to parking for all residences in the block in question. There are only 4 driveways. All parking is accessed from a horse and buggy lane from the 1800s. By giving ZERO set-back off the property line, it will jeopardize families getting their vehicles down the lane.
- Woodfield District has a 10 meter building height rule. Auburn Homes is requesting a 61 Meter high building (6 times the height); including a 17 storey mixed-use residential/ commercial apartment building with 173 apartments and 1 commercial unit with a range of small scale used in the space. Irresponsible and unacceptable
- If the City of London makes the <u>Precedent- Setting decision</u>, to allow a 17 story building change the integrity of the Woodfield Historic district, they must also allow the complete block, owned by Farhi Holdings, located between Wellington Street, Richmond Street, Central Ave to Hyman Street, must be allowed to rebuild to this new zoning height, add commercial retail stores and also build directly on the property line.
- The city must also allow the vacant lot at Central and Waterloo to be developed at the new height with retail commercial zoning.
- The city must also allow developers to come into the district and tear down home to build multi-story multi-use buildings throughout Woodfield.

- It will then also allow **me** to demolish two of my Historic properties (located immediately next door to 560-562 Wellington) at 568 and on the corner of Central at 572 Wellington Street.
- Our home at 293 Central Avenue (the house the won the Ontario Architectural Conservancy Award) could also be torn down and we will construct a 17 story building.
- If the city permits the **retail and commercial zoning** to Auburn Homes, I could convert the properties at 568 and 572 to a night club, restaurant or clothing store? I could open a cannabis shop at my home at 293 Central Avenue. Irresponsible and Unacceptable.

Additionally:

- My neighbour, in Woodfield District, was in desperate need of new windows on her home. Vinyl or aluminum Windows were not an option, as per the stringent rules of Heritage London. She saved the tens of thousands of dollars to have the wood windows removed and covered with plastic as each was rebuilt removing the rotten wood and replacing the glass. This process didn't increase the R value of the home from the original 1907 Windows. How can the city ask one thing of a 20+ year resident of Woodfield and give a Corporation full carte blanche to the changes requested to 560 Wellington Street.
- If the 560 Wellington Street Project is allowed to alter the Property size/set back restrictions, the city will need to approve driveways in the front yards off Wolf Street, Central Avenue, Wellington Street and Waterloo Street.

If the City of London moves in favour of this **precedent setting** decision, it will ultimately impact the vital integrity of the Woodfield District. In doing so, they will be compromising historically-significant homes, create density damage, and negatively impact the families who live and love this area.

OZ-8462 560-562 Wellington St

Additional comments delivered verbally at PEC 1 Nov 2021

- 1. In Mr. Stapleton's presentation he proposed a theory of the **evolutionary redevelopment** of the Woodfield neighborhood, implying that the intensification of 560-562 Wellington is the inevitable result of "recent" planning decisions. In fact his examples, the SW corner of Waterloo and Central, and the London Life parking lot on Wellington, to the south of this property, although approved have not yet been redeveloped. Furthermore Waterloo and Central has been dormant and an eyesore in the neighborhood for over 35 years and no development has taken place since the approval in 2014, 8 years ago. The only reason the London Life parking lot redevelopment needed approval was the need to override Heritage concerns. In all other respects it adhered to redevelopment requirements for that site and did not require rezoning.
- 2. There are 2 concerns that the City has recognized that do not appear to be addressed in this proposal. One is the Climate Emergency and the other is affordable housing. This building has not green attributes at all, and minimal outdoor amenity space. The wind study points out that outdoor space will not be usable in the winter, and perhaps even dangerous. Since it is zero lot line there will be no room for landscaping and trees. To meet affordable housing there needs to be rent geared to income in this building.

Hazel Elmslie 63 Arcadia Crescent London, ON, N5W 1P5 Planning and Environment Committee Meeting

November 01, 2021

Submission from Tom Okanski

Victoria Park is an unfortunate locus of several differing and competing zones. The official city plan of 1989 and confirmed by the London Plan (new London Plan) resolves the issue by compromise. It defines those various zones around the park and recognizes that their mutual coexistence in fact can work to enhance the city by leaving intact this small bit of geography that is so diversely utilized by the city's citizens. That portion of lands to the north and east are designated Low density residential in 1989 and confirmed Neighbourhoods Place on The London Plan. This area and the park itself is further designated a Heritage Zone.

The requested changes to the zoning and special provisions being asked fly in the face of this compromise: there is no attempt in the developer's proposal to maintain this spirit of compromise.

If approved, it will upend the fragile balance of uses, both by the building itself with its height, massing, lot coverage and also by the precedent that will be set if allowed. As has already happened, there will be further erosion of the park's mosaic. Others will use this precedent to seek conversion of the remaining neighbourhoods place type to high rise commercial residential. That erodes the viability of the park as a community gathering space as it becomes the backyard for a group of high-rise exclusive apartments.

I encourage you to maintain the status quo, an awkward but functional compromise that keeps the park and its environs accessible to all Londoners.

Please be consistent with the work done by staff and by previous council in what is now a third application: once again, turn it down!

First, I would like to respond to a statement made earlier. Yes, this block is different than the rest of Woodfield. This block includes several very exclusive examples of Victorian architecture – as fronting on Victoria Park was seen as an exclusive address even then. Also, most houses on the block do not have front driveways. The only access to parking is from a rear lane – and yes, there is lots of parking there – but you will notice that the front yards are lovely and add to the charm of the street. We also have a group home for developmental adults in this block, which requires parking for staff which would be in excess of a normal household's parking needs.

We have an affordable housing shortage and we are in a climate emergency.

People often ask me why, if I advocate for affordable housing and climate action, am I against this application.

It is true that increasing density in the city is essential to combatting climate change. We need density to make transit work more efficiently. Density allows us to leverage existing infrastructure like sewer, water and roads that we already have in place, keeping property taxes lower.

but density is not a one-size-fits-all solution doubling the density on this site is still a significant improvement if we were to double the density throughout the city, we would not have a housing shortage

we have zoning rules that dictate the appropriate density in the city.

this property has been zoned for 6 storeys for decades. Since the original houses were demolished to build the existing office tower.

The London Plan has updated the zoning to double this property's current zoning.

Auburn wants to argue that this property is really in the downtown core. This is not in the downtown core. This is a heritage district - with the advantages and disadvantages that go with it. As a property owner in the neighbourhood, we know this means higher renovation costs and limited re-development opportunities. It means there is space between buildings., not wall to wall concrete. Auburn has re-submitted this application and with zero lot lines. This is not in keeping with a residential neighbourhood.

This is a heritage district BECAUSE of the residential nature of the buildings. It is true that some of this housing has transitioned to light office use, but with the decreasing demand for office space, these buildings may transition back to residential as Auburn is demonstrating with this application.

This development will not address the housing affordability shortage, as this desirable location next to Victoria Park will entice developers to build to the highest possible price point

In my opinion, climate change is really a symptom of a larger issue – it shows us what happens when we sacrifice the health of people and the planet in the pursuit of short term economic gain. What is the long term cost of putting a 17 storey building in a block of 2-3 storey heritage buildings? What is the cost to Victoria Park? There are no studies that show the park can flourish with tall buildings encircling the park, increasing shade at every point in the day.

The park is planned for the possiblity of 25storey buildings on the west, and 35 storey buildings on the south. These heights are in line with the ideology of higher density in transit corridors. Covid has shown us we need to protect public places. There are no studies that show the park can flourish with tall buildings encircling the park, increasing shade at every point in the day. The new building on Richmond is a great example of high rise development in the right place. It is a block away from the park, and has no great impact on the experience in the park.

In my view, this application is really asking the question - will Council ignore the London Plan, created by planning professionals, and endorsed by council, to extend the downtown design district further north to accommodate this application?

attracting people to the downtown requires more than just high rise buildings. It requires natural spaces for people to go for a walk. This neighbourhood is most desireable because it has a gem of a park, and is in an attractive heritage district that makes taking walks in the neighbourhood pleasurable. But this privlege comes with responsibility - the responsibility to keep the neighbourhood a residential atmosphere.

I ask you to deny this application on the grounds that it does not meet the existing height restrictions of the Heritage Conservation District, or the London Plan, and would have a negative impact of Londoner's enjoyment of Victoria Park, the jewel of London's urban parks.

MaryAnn Hodge